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Message from the President –November 2018 
 
Dear Members and Friends of ASSP 
 
The Alabama Chapter is 8o years old this month. To celebrate, we had a BIRTHDAY PARTY! 
If you missed it, it was great! On October 18, we met at the Birmingham Zoo Pavilion for an 
evening of fun and fellowship. The weather was perfect (temperature in upper 60s, low 
humidity and no bugs!) Many thanks go to those who helped organize the event. Look for 
photos and more information in this newsletter. 
 
Our Chapter PDC is going to be held on January 10, 2019 at the Associated General Contractor 
(AGC) building on Grantswood Road off of I-459 in Irondale. Two half day sessions on Proper 
Machine Guarding and Lockout/Tagout will be offered.  Registration link is open for both 
attendees and exhibitors at https://training.ccs.ua.edu. Click on conferences and choose 
ASSP Professional Development Conference to sign up. 

 
Remember our two final meeting for 2018 will be “Road Trips”.  November 16 is a morning 
meeting with Associated Building and Contractors (ABC) at their Homewood office. Our own 
Danny Callies will present the program. On December 7, we will meet at noon in Tuscaloosa 
with our West Alabama Section. Look for more information on the website and in the 
newsletter. 

 
I want to wish everyone a Happy Thanksgiving. Spend some time this month counting your 
blessings and giving thanks for them. Also, remember that you are a blessing to many others 
in your role promoting, living and delivering safety. We never know how many lives we have 
saved or injuries and pain we have prevented through our efforts. I am thankful for all of you 
and what you mean to me personally and to our profession. Thank you for all you do! 
 
 
Yours in Safety and Service, 
 

 Wayne P. Jackson 
 
Wayne P. Jackson, MSW, CEAP, CSP 
President 
Alabama Chapter ASSP 
 

https://training.ccs.ua.edu/
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiv2MWNkJ3eAhUGoVMKHbGpBMcQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.shinzoo.com/download/planners/themes/thanksgiving-november-calendar-2018.php&psig=AOvVaw3CFS8w0j9fnCcpK6lGNRuy&ust=1540403350304643


 

2 | P a g e  
 

NOVEMBER, 2018  ALABAMA CHAPTER/ASSP NEWSLETTER 

Alabama Chapter’s Website:  alabama.assp.org 

2017-2019 ALABAMA CHAPTER LEADERSHIP 

President:                              Wayne Jackson              wjackson@atn.org 

Vice President:                    Danny Callies                  danny@grplantmaint.com 

Secretary:                             Vivian McSwain             vmcswain@martinsafety.com          

Treasurer:                             Allyn Holladay                allynh@uab.com  

AL/MS Area Director:         Joe Keenan                     jdkeenan@mlc.com 

Delegate:                              Greg Blake                       gablake@southernco.com 

Delegate:                              Frank Lakotich                lakotichf@charter.net      

Membership Chair:             Kurt Friend                      kmfriend@southernco.com  

Finance Chair:                      John Placey                     placeyfour@gmail.com  

Web Site:                             Paulisha Holt                     pholt@uab.edu 

Governmental Chair:         Matt Hollub                     mhollub@ccs.ua.edu 

Nominating Chair:              Randy Easterling            reasterling@ccs.ua.edu  

Education/PDC:                  Tom Ten-Eyck                 tten-eyck@ccs.ua.edu 

Program Chair:                    Shawn Ankerich            sankerich@craneworks.com    

Foundation/UAB Advisor:  Donald Burke                dburke3@uab.edu 

Auburn/Montgomery:      Scott Walker                   walker.scott@basco.com 

NE/Anniston/Gadsden:        Gary Vernon 

Tuscaloosa/West :                 Paul Thurber                  Paul.Thuber@nucor.com 

Newsletter Chair:                   Danny Callies                  danny@grplantmaint.com 

Social Media/Facebook        Jacob Fannin                  Jacob.fannin@troyal.gov 

Community Affairs Chair:     Drew Hall                       AHall@garrisonsteel.com           

MSHA.DOL.GOV                     Judith Etterer                 Etterer.judith@dol.gov 

OSHA.DOL.GOV                      Jim Cooley                       Cooley.james@dol.gov 
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Joe Keenan   AL/MS Area Director 

SAFE Thanksgiving Message 
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Thank You to the 80th Birthday Planning Committee 

 

    

Alabama Chapter’s 80 year Old Charter                Birthday Cake at the Zoo 

 

    

John Placey speaks about the                                           Frank Latotich & Master McLaughlin                         

Alabama Chapter’s History                                               The Oldest & Youngest Cut the Cake 
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     ASSP – AL CHAPTER 80th Birthday Party 

        
           Zoo Lodge Outside                                 Zoo Lodge                                Heavy Hors d’oeures              Animal Walk About                          

 October 18, 2018 @ the Birmingham Zoo Lodge 
 

A special thank you to our sponsors: 
 

    

   

     

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj_xLWs7KzeAhUCZd8KHSUPBp8QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.brandeps.com/logo/A/Airgas-01&psig=AOvVaw3xsWbHlsXskhaqklbSGpf1&ust=1540943460375509
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwinkrnV7KzeAhUPT98KHSwjDSoQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.rentalpulse.com/Articles/tabid/246/ArticleId/14436&psig=AOvVaw3YWhivjq6SRJe6H7-ZSsmX&ust=1540943670230959
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiB6qGp7qzeAhUFheAKHUPHA8EQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://trademarks.justia.com/856/02/martin-safety-85602018.html&psig=AOvVaw3zhaUPLjlyIQ105DzCo2zp&ust=1540944111053831
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://pbs.twimg.com/profile_images/2181509138/Penn_20Tool_20logo_400x400.jpg&imgrefurl=https://twitter.com/penn_tool&docid=magScPjrxtm06M&tbnid=8W2LHOujIGWwtM:&vet=1&w=400&h=400&bih=754&biw=1600&ved=2ahUKEwjhitiL76zeAhUDTt8KHSs0Ag4QxiAoAnoECAEQEw&iact=c&ictx=1
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjJ1rK276zeAhWQTt8KHbSNDRIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.linkedin.com/company/sales-solutions-inc&psig=AOvVaw3N7tyAWZu4gxrvX8BVMapE&ust=1540944404969040
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwikxJ_s76zeAhXyYN8KHZcDDa0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://triosafety.com/trio-safety-merges-with-stop-heart-attack/&psig=AOvVaw2_IReCfLzsKaPVsaRKOcZL&ust=1540944495228626
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjcoPSK8KzeAhWumuAKHdpGC2QQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:United_Rentals_Logo.svg&psig=AOvVaw22bGsUzA3H_C_AjLcnWFE7&ust=1540944590612193


 

6 | P a g e  
 

NOVEMBER, 2018  ALABAMA CHAPTER/ASSP NEWSLETTER 

 

 

Thanksgiving is a time for family and giving thanks for our blessings. 

 

Congratulations 

Vivian & Steve McSwain 

  

            Nothing like holding your first Grandbaby!  It’s a Boy. 

What is happening in your life? Alabama Chapter’s Newsletter 

is looking to publish your stories, please share. 
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2018 Hugh Talbert Merit Award.  

This award was developed by the conference to honor outstanding committee service. 

 

2018 Award Recipient is Danny Callies 

Corporate Safety Director for G&R Mineral Services, Inc., Birmingham, AL since 2004. G&R is a 

Specialty Contractor and Crane Rental Company with locations in Birmingham, Calera, AL, Miami, FL; 

Hagerstown, MD and Allentown, PA. Prior to joining G&R, Danny was the Corporate Training and 

Safety Coordinator for CERTEX (1979-2004), manufacturer of slings and rigging equipment.  Danny is 

an active member of several professional associations including the American Society of Safety 

Professionals (ASSP Alabama Chapter, Vice President), Associated Building Contractors Safety 

Committee, Associated General Contractors, Southeast Mine Safety & Health Conference Executive 

Planning Committee, Alabama Governor’s Safety & Health Conference Planning Committee and 

Former President of MSHA Joseph A. Holmes Safety Association, Central Alabama. 
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November 9, 2018 

ASSP & ABC Joint Meeting at ABC Homewood Office; 7:30-9:00 am 

  

Speaker:  Danny Callies                Topic: Crane & Rigging Safety 

December 7, 2018 

ASSP–Birmingham & Tuscaloosa-West Joint Lunch Meeting @Nucor, Tuscaloosa 

  

For more information (time, topic, speaker & directions) contact: 

Paul Thurber; paul.thurber@nucor.com 

2019 Alabama Chapter-Birmingham Meetings 11:30-1:00pm  (3rd Fridays)            

@ AGC Building off I-459 & Grants Mill Road, Birmingham, AL                                                                    
For more information contact: Shawn Ankerich,sankerich@craneworks.com 

 

mailto:paul.thurber@nucor.com
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://shorecompass.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/02/Image_Upcoming_Events.png&imgrefurl=http://shorecompass.org/upcoming-events-august-and-september-2015-2/&docid=B7oz255FKLKDlM&tbnid=wSZVFf1oMOZYvM:&vet=10ahUKEwj-wbXojcPeAhVNyVMKHeSIDtYQMwigASgmMCY..i&w=500&h=200&bih=754&biw=1600&q=upcoming events&ved=0ahUKEwj-wbXojcPeAhVNyVMKHeSIDtYQMwigASgmMCY&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://townmapsusa.com/images/maps/map_of_tuscaloosa_al.jpg&imgrefurl=http://townmapsusa.com/d/map-of-tuscaloosa-alabama-al/tuscaloosa_al&docid=d_otYBpokiHT0M&tbnid=JeK5COskYwIVzM:&vet=10ahUKEwi-9rq6kMPeAhUQ0VMKHVSMCc8QMwiXASgjMCM..i&w=738&h=708&bih=754&biw=1600&q=tuscaloosa alabama&ved=0ahUKEwi-9rq6kMPeAhUQ0VMKHVSMCc8QMwiXASgjMCM&iact=mrc&uact=8
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GREAT DAY OF TRAINING IN THE CITY OF TROY.  Thank you, Jacob Fannin for sharing this event. 

   

The City of Troy in conjunction with Alabama Rural Electric Association, Alabama DOT, and Alabama 

Dept. of Finance Risk Management Division co-hosted a basic bucket truck operators course today at 

the Troy Parks and Recreation facility. This 4 hour event brought together maintenance and other 

truck operators from all over the State of Alabama. The goal of this course was to provide safe 

operating procedures by educating employees on the hazards they face in daily operation. Truck 

placement, minimum safety approach distances, personal protection equipment, fall restraint, 

electrical contact hazards, safe bucket use, and other topics were covered. The class was organized by 

Alabama Risk Manager Ronnie Daniels, Elizabeth Fralish, and Sam Martin. The class was taught by 

AREA Safety Director Michael Kelley and Buster Bishop, and co-hosted by the City of Troy Risk 

Management Coordinator Jacob Fannin. Over 40 state and local employees attended the event. 
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VETERANS DAY – NOVEMBER 11, 2018 

 

Veterans Day is an official United States public holiday, observed 

annually on November 11, that honors military veterans; that is, 

persons who served in the United States Armed Forces. 

 

  

 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://www.awarenessdays.com/us/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/Veterans-Day-1024x683.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.awarenessdays.com/us/awareness-days-calendar/veterans-day-2018/&docid=JtNBUa0Ay1gA2M&tbnid=-UnV3s-g1f43yM:&vet=10ahUKEwjerOT-gsXeAhWIzFMKHXedCPAQMwh9KBowGg..i&w=1024&h=683&bih=754&biw=1600&q=veterans day 2018&ved=0ahUKEwjerOT-gsXeAhWIzFMKHXedCPAQMwh9KBowGg&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://www.legion.org/sites/legion.org/files/styles/scalecrop800x479/public/legion/web-content/Web_VD.jpg?itok%3DU9GVtz5B&imgrefurl=https://www.legion.org/honor/243720/2018-veterans-day-offers-discounts&docid=jKbO_XVh9cbD_M&tbnid=z8WPxTJxt0LEMM:&vet=10ahUKEwjerOT-gsXeAhWIzFMKHXedCPAQMwjDAShEMEQ..i&w=800&h=479&bih=754&biw=1600&q=veterans day 2018&ved=0ahUKEwjerOT-gsXeAhWIzFMKHXedCPAQMwjDAShEMEQ&iact=mrc&uact=8
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FOURTH ALABAMA CHAPTER PDC                         
January 10, 2019       8:00 a.m. – 4:00pm 
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Thursday, November 22 

Thanksgiving in the United States 2018 

 
Just a Reminder; Happy Holidays 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiwncDCisXeAhXS2lMKHUrXB4AQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://happy-veterans-day.net/thanksgiving-quotes/&psig=AOvVaw0qjp4sSogJ3dnFFjoNlRCE&ust=1541776065303233
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://image.shutterstock.com/image-vector/candy-cane-chalkboard-holly-chalk-260nw-21280330.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.shutterstock.com/search/shopping%2Bdays%2Buntil%2Bchristmas&docid=9yqZ3M-QhcslrM&tbnid=3tCeZFhVUsxLLM:&vet=10ahUKEwj6v5H6isXeAhXL3lMKHVr-DI4QMwiOASg_MD8..i&w=291&h=280&bih=754&biw=1600&q=shopping days before Christmas&ved=0ahUKEwj6v5H6isXeAhXL3lMKHVr-DI4QMwiOASg_MD8&iact=mrc&uact=8

